
14th January 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I would like to thank the vast majority of our pupils, along with their parents and carers who make 
every effort to ensure they arrive in correct school uniform and are well prepared every day. Staff, 
visitors and members of the public have all commented on how smart and improved our uniform is, 
and this reflects the pride our fantastic children have in themselves and our school. 

As we return to school following the Christmas break, I would like to take the opportunity to re-
establish and reinforce our uniform expectations. This ensures clarity for all and maintains the high 
standards that reflect the pride we take in being part of the Morriston Comprehensive School 
community. 

We will be conducting regular uniform checks over the coming weeks and will contact you if there 
are any issues identified to ask if you need our support. Please send your child to school with a note 
if there are any uniform issues on any given day.  

Uniform is an essential part of our school’s identity. It reinforces our values as a community, fosters 
a sense of belonging, and prepares pupils for the professional expectations they will encounter in 
the future. 

Please note the following reminders regarding uniform requirements: 

• Hoodies, leggings, and jogging bottoms/tracksuits are not acceptable school uniform. 
• Shorts are permitted all year but must be tailored. 
• Skirts should be worn at an appropriate length. 
• Footwear must be all black with no visible markings. 

If you are unsure whether a particular item of clothing meets the uniform policy, we encourage you 
to contact the school before purchasing. Details of our uniform can be seen on the following page 
below. For families experiencing challenges in meeting uniform requirements, please email 
mcssupport@morriston.swansea.sch.uk. 

We also remind you that a school uniform grant is available for children eligible for free school 
meals. Further information can be found at: 
https://www.swansea.gov.uk/schooluniformgrant. 

Thank you for your continued support as we work together to ensure high standards at Morriston 
Comprehensive. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
David Meredith 
Deputy Headteacher 

https://www.swansea.gov.uk/schooluniformgrant


Uniform at MCS 
 
Years 7-11: 

• Black sweatshirt with school badge. 

• White school polo shirt with badge 

OR plain white polo shirt. 

• Plain, black trousers, tailored shorts 

OR plain black skirt, tights (no 

leggings, jeans, joggers etc.) 

• Plain, black, footwear with black 

soles and no visible markings. 

• Sensible coat 

• Unisex PE Top  

• Unisex PE Shorts, OR plain black 

loose-fitting shorts/ jogging bottoms 

• Suitable sports trainers (canvas 

trainer such as converse are not 

permitted).   

 

NB- pupils are expected to be in full school uniform and use the PE changing rooms to change into/ 
out of their PE kit at the beginning and end of each PE lesson. 

 
 
Sixth Form 

• Plain white shirt with a collar and a 

school tie. 

• Plain black trousers or knee length 

skirt, tights 

• Plain black footwear with black soles 

• V-neck jumper 

 

 

 


